From: Dominic Woodfield - Bioscan
Sent: 13 March 2013 17:02
To: Rebecca Horley; Bob Duxbury
Cc: Planning
Subject: Gavray Drive - 10/01667/OUT and 13/00001/SCOP
Dear Rebecca

Thank you for your letter of 11 March alerting me to the above scoping application.

I have looked at the scoping report and associated documents on the Council’s on-line planning (public access) web pages, and I do not seem able to find any indicative or aspirational masterplan. While I would like to think that this suggests that the applicant is taking a ‘clean slate’ approach, the comments within the document itself suggest that this is not the case, and that they are relying on their previously proposed outline masterplan, despite the fact that it was never approved. 

There are two points to make in this context:

1)      Firstly, without any indication whatsoever as to the scale, massing or location within the redline of the various land-uses for which outline consent is being sought, the ability to provide useful comment on what the EIA needs to cover is somewhat compromised. In the absence of any pointers at all, one is left in the position of needing to suggest all possible bases are covered. This is not in anyone’s interest as it could result in abortive work, further delays, more Council and consultee resources being needed to process the application and the applicant spending more money than necessary.

2)      Secondly, I would suggest that now is the time for the applicant to be encouraged to consult on what changes can and should be made to the masterplan, within the bounds of the remitted application, in order to try and bring this long saga to a conclusion. I am concerned therefore that the approach being taken by the applicant seems to be to ignore that there were fundamental concerns with their outline (draft) masterplan that, if not resolved through design changes, are likely to lead to a raft of future objections being forthcoming from statutory and non-statutory consultees, even if the EIA is carried out to the required standard. Put simply, there is a risk that the applicant is setting out on a course that will have us still going round in circles for years ahead. As an illustration, I refer you to Natural England’s letter of objection of 13 December (attached for convenience) which suggested that changes to the masterplan would need to be made for them to be able to advise that the favourable conservation status tests under the Habitats Directive were capable of being met in respect of great crested newts. 

I’m sure CDC share most people’s wish to see a sensible, pragmatic and if possible, speedy resolution to the development proposals for this site. I have to say that in taking what appears to be a ‘let’s get our heads down and charge again’ approach, the applicant does not appear to be assisting us in getting to that position. 

Best regards

Dominic Woodfield MIEEM CEnv
Director


